
SPECIAL MEETING 
City of Marysville, Marysville, Kansas, June 22, 2022 

 
Members of the Governing Body of the City of Marysville were called to order in a special 
meeting at 5:15 p.m., on the date and place listed above with Mayor Barnes opening the 
meeting.  City Clerk Holle and City Administrator St. John were also present. 
 
Council members answering present to roll call were: Frye, Keating, Snellings, Beikman, 
Price, and Behrens.   CM Goracke and CM Throm were absent.  A quorum was present. 
The call, signed by six of the six council members present, read as follows: 
 
We, the undersigned councilmembers of the City of Marysville hereby respectfully 
request that you call a special council meeting of the members of the governing body of 
said City to be held at 5:15 p.m. on Wednesday, June 22, 2022, at the City Hall for the 
following purpose:  
 
Discuss swim pool operations. 
 
REPAIRS. CA St. John said Lexington Plumbing from Kansas City had come to pressure test 
the lines at the pool.  Their conclusion is there is one line leaking which has not yet been 
exposed.  Lexington Plumbing will contact the City with a quote and a time frame for the 
repairs.  Also, in a thunderstorm during the week of June 6 a main electrical panel box was 
hit by lighting.  Hanover Electric has accessed the damage and is working on getting parts 
for repair.   
 
POOL OPENING DATE. After Council discussion CM Beikman moved, CM Price seconded to 
open the pool if it can be repaired by July 11 otherwise the pool will be closed for the 
season.  Motion failed 0-6 with all Council members voting no.  After more discussion CM 
Behrens moved to re-evaluate, the pool opening at the Council meeting on July 11, CM 
Snellings seconded.  Motion carried unanimously.  CC Holle reported there will not be 
enough lifeguards on many days and several of the lifeguards had not finished their 
certifications because they did not think the pool would open this year. 
 
ADMISSION FEES. CC Holle asked how the Council wished to proceed with admission fees 
at the pool.  Council consensus was to eliminate the admission fees this year if the pool 
opens.   
 
POOL EMPLOYEE COMPENSATION. Council will discuss how to pay the pool employees 
this year because the pool was not open most of the season.  This will be discussed more in 
the future. 
 
DONATIONS.  CM Keating asked if the City would accept donations to help get the pool 
open Council agreed to accept any help offered. 
 
At 5:41 p.m., CM Frye moved, CM Price seconded to adjourn the meeting.  Motion carried 
unanimously.             
 
     
 
 

CINDY HOLLE 
       City Clerk 


